


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RE: 1513 Rear Grove Avenue  
SUP Applicant’s Report 

 
 

 
The owner recently purchased the property at 1513 Rear Grove Avenue, located in the alley 
south of the 1500 block of Grove Avenue.  The lot is 0.06 acres (2,592sf) and the existing 
ca1910 garage/carriage house is 2,160sf.  The owner is seeking a special use permit to convert 
the existing structure into a top-of-the-line single-family residence. 
 
The current Richmond 300 Master Plan draft describes this Neighborhood Mixed Use area as a 
“cohesive highly-walkable urban” neighborhood that is “predominantly residential” with 
“single-family attached and detached homes, and multi-family residential” being the primary 
uses.  The current zoning is R-6, a one and two-family dwelling district. 
 
The property at 1513 Rear Grove Avenue is in a unique alley: it coexists with a private park 
belonging to residents on Plum Street, a single-family residence across the alley from this 
existing garage, and two additional garages. 
 
The proposed design for the renovation includes building recess for a small west-facing garden, 
a second level deck facing the alley, and a garage for two smaller cars.  The project is an 
excellent opportunity to save and maintain an important historic structure.  It will also retain 
valuable historic fabric, while adding  a home of exceptional quality in this existing structure. 
 
The project will not: (a) be detrimental to the safety, health, morals and general welfare of the 
community involved; (b) tend to create congestion in streets, roads, alleys and other public ways 
and places in the area involved; (c) create hazards from fire, panic or other dangers; (d) tend to 
cause overcrowding of land and an undue concentration of population; (e) adversely affect or 
interfere with public or private schools, parks, playgrounds, water supplies, sewage disposal, 
transportation or other public requirements, conveniences and improvements; or (f) interfere 
with adequate light and air. 
 


